VILLAGE OF HAMPTON, ROCK
ISLAND COUNTY, ILLINOIS

ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE BOARD
OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF HAMPTON, ILLINOIS
JUNE 1, 2015
7:00 PM

BE IT REMEMBERED, THAT THERE CAME AND WAS HELD AN ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF HAMPTON, [LLINOIS IN THE VILLAGE
HALL OF SAID VILLAGE:

Members present: Trustee James Garrison
Trustee Jeff Heintz
Trustee Mickey VanDieren

Others present: Terry Engle, Chief of Police

Trustee VanDieren called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Clerk Toalson called the roll
noting a quorum present and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Administrative Towing Fee Ordinance: Chief Engle presented a copy of a sample
ordinance establishing an administrative fee for towing a vehicle when a driver is arrested for
certain offenses. The fee is $200.00 payable to the Village, in addition to any other fines or
fees. Discussed. The committee recommends the ordinance to the committee of the whole for
consideration at the next meeting.

. Third Avenue One Way between 4™ and 5% Street: Chief Engle proposed making 3™
Avenue between 4" and 5% Streets a one way going south. This is the block the school is in and
traffic would flow better if it was a one way. Discussed. The committee recommends the
ordinance to the committee of the whole for consideration at the next meeting.

Discussed accepting credit/debit card payments for water bills over the phone. The
service charge paid to the credit card company is much higher if we do not swipe a card in the
machine. {i.e. manually entering the card number and expiration date.} Discussed charging an
additional fee for phone payments. This will be placed on the agenda for the next regular
meeting to discuss.

Trustee Heintz told of a car that is frequently parked along Barrington Drive close to a
curve that could cause an accident. Many of the Hampton Woods neighbors have expressed
concerns about the vehicle parked there and causing an accident. Discussed making the corner
a no parking zone. Chief Engle will check the area out with Supervisor McKay to determine a
description of the no parking zone for an ordinance.



Administration Committee Meeting —June 1, 2015

Chief Engle stated he has had a conversation with President Irby about changing the
hours of operation for the Class F Liquor License to a 2 A.M. closing, now that Shannons has
closed. Discussed changing the time or eliminating the Class F license. This item will be
brought up at the next regular meeting to discuss.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.
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